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From: |
Sent: 19 May 2021 11:08

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Subject: WRC premises license application

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

As a I resident for almost [ years, | object to the premises license application by
Wilmslow Rugby Club.

The projected large scale events, whether parties or BBQs for up to 500 people ( more than
double the population of the road), or the mass invasions of up to 5000 people will inevitably
cause disruption and nuisance from alcohol fuelled revellers. The potential for late night noise,
brawling, litter, vomiting, urinating, damage to gardens and property is unacceptable to me.
This residential road deserves better from the council than the granting of a permanent
premises license, including the sale of alcohol for off site consumption. | fear it could allow
WRC carte blanche to exploit it at will to the detriment of residents.

Kings Road must not become 'Booze Alley'.

Long stay and inconsiderate parking could be another issue, not only in Pownall Park, but also
in the surrounding area - Altrincham Road and its side roads, Lindow Car Park, Twinnies Bridge
Car Park, Styal Road, Grange Park Ave etc

Despite speed cushions on Kings Road and the introduction of 20 mph limit throughout
Pownall Park, there is scant regard for the limit, except by residents. Additional volume of
speeding traffic will increase pollution and the risk of accidents, whether by lorries, vans,
coaches, taxis or cars ferrying people and equipment to and from the site.

| am aware that tickets are already on sale for a Tribute Bands concert on July 3rd. Under what
License? How many attendees? What volume of amplified music is deemed acceptable at
night? Will there be a councillor present to monitor the event?

What role, if any, will the local Police force play during this and possible future events?

As it stands, | object to this premises license application.



